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Robson's Commercial Directory 

of the six counties forming The Norfolk Circuit, 

with Oxfordshire, 1839. 

 

Deddington entry, p.64 

DEDDINGTON, 

A market town on the borders of Northamptonshire, 16 miles N. 
from Oxford, and 6½ miles S. from Banbury, contained, in 1831, 
2078 inhabitants; the annual value of assessed property in 
1815, was 8110ℓ.  The Birmingham and Oxford Canal passes 
within 2 miles eastward, by which means the trade has been 
greatly improved.  Deddington is noted for the superior 
quality of its ale; the market is on Saturday, and fairs are 
held on August 21st, Saturday after October 10th, and November 
22d, for horses, cows, and swine.  The town is governed by a 
bailiff, who is chosen annually.  The church, dedicated to St. 
Peter and St. Paul, is a spacious edifice; and the living is a 
vicarage value 133ℓ. per annum, in the patronage of the Dean 
and Canons of Windsor.  Sir Thomas Pope, the founder of 
Trinity College, Oxford, was a native of this place, and 
founded the free grammar School here.  At Deddington was 
formerly a castle, the foundations of which may still be 
traced.  Clifton and Hempton are townships in this parish; it 
is in Woodstock union, and containing two medicinal springs, 
one of them strongly impregnated with vitriolic salt.  

Name, Residence, & Profession. 

Austin, Wm.  Plough 

Bedwin, John  Baker and Mealman 

Bennett, Richd. Baker 

Bennett, Thos.  Baker, Stamp Office, and Post Office 

Brotherton, Eliz. Beer Retailer & Coal Dealer 

Bygrave, Josh.  Boot & Shoemaker 

Bygrave, Wm.  Plumber, Glazier, & Painter 

Calcut, Wm.  Hair Dresser 

Calcut, John  Leather Warehouse 

Chillingworth, Wm. Plasterer 

Churchill __,  Attorney & Registrar of Births & Deaths 
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Churchill, Hy.  Grocer 

Davis, Cornelius House & Sign Painter 

Davis, James  Master of Free Grammar School 

East, Wm.   Tailor 

Fardon, Thos.  Watchmaker & Seedsman 

Field, Sam.  Solicitor, Clerk to Magistrates, Clerk to 
    Trustees of Kidlington and Atterbury  
    [sic], Aynho, & Bicester Turnpike Roads 
 
Franklin, Edwd. Druggist and Grocer, and Dealer in Patent 
    Medicines 
 
Franklin, Robert Carpenter and Builder 

French, Richd.  Carrier 

French, Thos.  Tailor 

French, Wm.  Corn & Flour Dealer 

Hale, Thos.  Surgeon 

Hemmings, Josh. Carrier 

Heritage, Wm.  Beer Retailer 

Herring, J.  Kings Arms Cmel Inn & Posting Hse 

Hitchcock, Wm. Hy. Attorney, Commissioner for taking  
    Acknowledgments of Married Women, & Agent 
    to Sun Fire & Life Office 
 
Hore, Thos.  Hair Dresser 

Knibbs, Wm.  Saddler & Harness Maker 

Lymath, Josh.  Farrier & Blacksmith 

Lamb, J.F.  Solicitor 

Lyon, J.E.  Surgeon 

Malins, Sam.  Plumber & Glazier 

Margetts, Wm.  Grocer & Dealer in British Wines 

Mason, Ben.  Smith & Farrier 

Mason, J. & S.  Patent Axletree Makers 

Mathews, J.  Baker 

Matthews, Wm.  Draper and Grocer 
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Mullis, Edwd.  Saddler and Harness Maker 

Petty, G.E.  Maltster and Brewer 

Petty, G.E.  China and Glass Warehouse 

Petty, Mrs.  Milliner and Dressmaker 

Philpots, E. & R. Linen Drapers and Haberdashers 

Poulton, John  Crown & Tuns 

Power, Wm. Jun. Cooper 

Pullen, T.  Butcher 

Risley, Rev. Wm. Cotten [sic]  Vicar 

Robinson, John  Linen & Woollen Draper & Grocer 

Robinson, Wm.  Grocer & Cheesemonger 

Rose, John  Ironmonger, & Carpenter & Joiner 

Smith, Richard  Brazier 

Strong, Eliz.  Straw Bonnet Maker 

Sturch, John  Maltster & Brewer 

Sturch, John  Unicorn Commercial Inn 

Sturch, Wm.  Butcher 

Sturch, Wm.  Red Lion 

Turner, W.  Surgeon 

Whelton, W. & J. Manufacturers of Treble Hair Lines, &c. 

Whelton, John  Horse Shoes 

Whelton, John  Shopkeeper 

Whelton, Wm.  Butcher 

Williams, Mary  Cooper & Beer Retailer 

Williams, Wm.  Cooper 

Wilsdon, Eliz.  Carrier 

Wycherley, Jas. Maltster 
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